KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE MANHATTAN February 14, 1941 DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS Dr. F.C. Allen Head Coach of Basketball University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear Dr. Allen: Earl is holding standing room tickets for me to your Oklahoma and Oklahoma A. & M. games. I am wondering if you would be kind enough to save a couple of folding sideline chairs or places on the press bench for me as you did on one occasion last year. Naturally, I am anxious to see both ball games, and I hate to impose upon you but due to both yours and our limited seating capacity there is no other recourse for us. With kindest regards, I remain Sincerely yours, Jack Gardner Head Coach of Basketball JG:LR